Sts. Peter and Paul January 10, 2017 Parish Council Minutes

Members in attendance: Father Anthony, President Donna Vaida, Vice President Joann Pechacek, Ted
Nestroyl, Kerry Rezek, Greg Staskiewicz, Bob Brousek, Glenda Jansen, Rich Yost, Steve Skradski, Cory
Sepich, Tim Brousek

December 2016 Council Minutes were approved with corrections.
School Report: Cory discussed the following

e Children’s Scholarship Fund now includes the high school level.

e Bid on the mural for the cafeteria is higher than expected. Looking for donors to offset the cost.

e  Over Christmas break had a laptop stolen from the cafeteria. Cory suggests to share some expendable
cameras from St. Mary’s Parish that Mike McCarthy says that they have. Since the school is on a tight
budget may need some funding from Sts, Peter and Paul parish,

o The cleanliness of the school is an ongoing issue. Father Anthony, Cory, Dale Kreher, Mike McCarthy,
Terry McWilliams, and the school maintenance person are meeting on Januvary 11 to discuss the check
list,

e The removal of snow is also being included in this January 11" meeting,

¢ Mike McCarthy at St. Mary’s will have less responsibility after May 2017 since Omaha public Schools
will not be renewing their lease at St. Mary’s.

Finance Meeting: No meefing since last month
Old Business: The following items were discussed for Old Business

o John Vaida has been in communication with SEI Security Company to secure the premises of Sts, Peter
and Paul property.

¢ Restoration of concrete pillars in the Church. Ted Nestroyl reached out to company that has worked with
us in the past but they are out of business. He will try other companies that do restoration work.

* Rich Yost has changed the times of the Mass’s on the stone sign by the Church that the Yost Family
donated many years ago.

¢ Donna working on getting plaque made for the Bell Repair Donors,

¢ Rich Yost will check with City of Omaha if we can put flags on “X” St. to commemorate the 100
anniversary of the parish.

New Business: The following was discussed for New Business

o Keiry Rezek stated that scrip sales needs a coordinator to schedule sellers at the weekend Mass’s, Need
someone in charge to schedule and to put in bulletin who will sell the next week.

e Kerry Rezek also brought up the point that there is a tremendous amount of festival ticket envelopes left
over in the west lobby of the Church at festival time. He suggests we update the parish records so that -
people who are no longer with us are deleted from the records and we can have an accurate census of the
active parishioners at Sts. Peter and Paul.

Pastor Report: Father Anthony shared his thoughts on Sts. Peter and Paul and St. Mary parishes in his short
time here,

Meeting ended with a prayer. The next meeting of the Council will be Tuesday February 14, 2017.
Respectfully submitted,
Tim Brousek

Sts. Peter and Paul Parish Council Secretary 2016-2017




